
Parish House 
July 1905 rendering found in the Trinity Church Monthly of the proposed Parish House.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Description of the proposed parish house from the July 1905 Trinity Church Monthly: The parish house will 

be a two-story stone structure somewhat similar in design to the church building.  The main entrance will be 

on Second Street.  Going through the hall, which will extend right through to the choir room, the first door on 

the right will enter into the reading room, connected with which will be the game room.  Back of these rooms, 

in the southeast corner of the building, will be the chapel with a seating capacity for forty or fifty people. Op-

posite the reading rooms will be a room for the various meetings of the ladies and of their organizations.  Back 

of this and connected with it by rolling doors will be the infant Sunday school room. When occasion requires, 

these rooms can be thrown into one to afford accommodations for one hundred or more people. 

    If upon entering the building on Second Street we turn at once to the right, a stairway will lead to the second 

floor.  This will be one large room and will be used by the Sunday school and will serve as an auditorium for 

large gatherings. Extending off the south end of it will be a kitchen, so that this room may also be used to serve 

supper.   

   Connecting the church and parish house, but on a level with the floor of the church will be the choir room.  

This room will be formed by extending the ambulatory back to the parish building. The capacity of the present 

robing room will thus be doubled.  It is estimated that the total cost of the building will be between fifteen and 

sixteen thousand dollars ($15,000-$16,000), the heat being supplied by the steam heat plant now in use in the 

church. 

 

 

 

Picture taken from the History of Trinity Church 

1827-1927 

 

 

Cornerstone contents: The cornerstone was laid by 

Bishop Talbot on June 21, 1905. Within the corner-

stone was placed a Bible, a prayer book, copies of 

the local papers and the Diocesan Record, coins of 

the year 1905, photographs of the bishop, rector 

emeritus and rector, a copy of The Parish Monthly 

containing the names of the clergy, the vestry, the 

officers and teachers of Sunday Schools, the officers 

of the different parochial organizations, and the joint 

committee on the parish house.   



Parish House  -  St. Lukeôs Chapel 
St. Lukeôs Chapel was built in 1905-1906 when the parish house was built. The chapel was built on the first level 

along with a two room lounge, offices, a small reception area, and a kitchenette.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
St. Lukeôs Chapel  -  1958:  Plaque on back wall: This Chapel remodeled to the Glory of God and in Loving 

Memory of Anna Henning Luther by her Family - June 1955.  The remodeling referred to the extensive wood 

scroll work done around the three windows and the altar rail. The picture was taken in 1958. Note the pine wood 

ceiling, recessed lighting and linoleum floors.  

 

St. Lukeôs Chapel   -  2004:  The chapel was painted, the woodwork refinished and a new ceiling and lighting  

installed in April 1991 in Loving memory of Carrie (Harris) Miller and Wilton R. Glenny, MD 



Parish House  -  St. Lukeôs Chapel 

 
Tiffany Stained Glass Window:  

Representing Hoffmanôs Christ in the 

Garden of Gethsemane. 

Given in Loving memory of  

Isabel Atkins Henning 

 

(Built during the parish house construc-

tion 1905-1906.) 

 

 

 

 

The Carved Altar, Cross, Flower Vases, Book Rest, Two Credence Tables, Lectern, Prayer Desk and Seat, 

Altar Rail and Cushions: To the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of John Shippen and Elizabeth Keim 

Atkins 

(Given during 

the parish 

house con-

struction 

1905-1906) 

 

 

 



 St. Lukeôs Chapel  
 

Pair of Three-Tiered Candelabra:  

To the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of 

Jennie L. and William Ball 

 

 

Missal Stand: In Loving Memory of Daniel 

Jones Pugh and Anna Eloise Grimes, his wife.   

Presented by their sons 

 

Sanctuary Candle:  

In Memory of William J. Coulson  

Given Nov. 1981 by his wife, 

Mary E. Coulson and Friends   

 

Also a  Bible was given in April 

1987:  

In Memory of Mary E. Coulson  

by the Coulson Family 

 

 

Restored Sanctuary Candle                   

In Memory of  Joseph Viduszynski 

Given by Mary Ellen Vidusinsky and 

Family  - March 21, 2010 

 

 

 

Offering Plate: In Memory of Roy Seitzinger  

by the Seitzinger Family    June 8, 1973  

 

 

Altar Book : Given to the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of 

Harriet (Sis) Murphy   August 1998 

 

 

 

 



St. Lukeôs Chapel  

 
 

 

Dark Blue Pottery Communion Ware:  

In Memory of Kay Coller  

by Jack Mansell - 1996 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pair of Brass Candlesticks: 

In Memory of Marion Annie Evans 

Easter 1932  

 

 

 

 

Kneelers:  

Given to the Glory of God 

and in Loving Memory of  

William S. Cowen and  

Maude S. Cowen  by their 

daughters, Nita C. Hadesty 

and Marion C. Price   

May 16, 1967 

 

 

 

Altar Linen : In Memory of  

George W. Raab by Mrs George Raab 

November 1972 

 

 

 

Ambry :   

In Memory of Gwynneth 

Ann Evans, Mabel B. and 

Elmer T. Evans, Margaret 

E. and Clarence Piton  

Given by the Evans  

Family  -  Nov. 1981 

 

 

 

 



Parish Hall  
The parish hall, built on the second level, was part of the parish house construction of 1905-1906.  

1957 Parish Hall Furnishings : The table and chairs were Given in Memory of John Burnish Bennett and John 

Karl Bennett by Mrs. Curtis S. Strause  

In 1988, the wood ceiling was covered by a drop ceiling to conserve heat. In  December 2000, the room was 

painted through the contributions of Warren Bradley, Carol Stone-Field, Miriam Baker Trust, Emmeline Stone, 

Anna Maley, Betty Brennan, and Charoletteann Petlansky. In 2003, the lighting was replaced when the church was 

rewired at a cost of $140,000. 

 

 

Multipurpose use of the parish hall: From 

Sunday breakfast with the parishioners 

(left) to TCC presentations (below). 

 

 

 

 

 

The parish hall for Marion Price Trustôs 

Mardi Gras. 

 

 

 


